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MINlrrES OF MEETING - COMMITTEE ON STATE, COUNTY AND CITY AFFAIRS 

54TH ASSEMBLY SESSION, FEBRUARY 15, 1967 

Present: Hilbrecht, Dini, Tyson, Smith, Roy Young, Wooster, 
McKissick 

Absents Garfinkle 

Chairman Hilbrecht opened the meeting at 1:00 p.m. and announced 
the new bills before the committee, namely AB 2;-,-:-, ;:ind ;\B 227. 

AB 229: This bill relating to urt T was ueferred for 
hearing in conjunction with AB 141 0.d .. , t:J iJ:.i.•uary 24. 

AB 22z: This bill relating to salaries of justices of the peace 
in Las Vegas was delegated to Mrs. Tyson for study and report 
back to the committee. 

AB 199 and AB 200: Mr. McKissick reported that there is still 
disagreement between the court reporters of Clark and Washoe 
Counties. Chairman Hilbrecht asked that Mr. Wooster and 
Mr. McKissick confer with the interested parties and Speaker 
Mel Close and report back to the committee. 

Chairman Hilbrecht was given the committee's approval to proceed 
with the legislative counsel in preparation of a concurrent 
joint resolution that would effect a study of and formalized 
resolve for the problems arising from merger or consolidation 
of political subdivisions within the State to be reported back 
to the 55th Session of the Nevada Legislature. 

Chairman Hilbrecht announced that the Friday, February 17 would 
be conducted by Vice Chairman Bud Garfinkle and that Mr. Art 
Palmer and a representative of the Southern Pacific Railroad 
would be present for discussion of AB 28, the uniform time act 
bill. 

Mr. Curt Blyth was introduced to acquaint the committee with 
two more proposals pending. BDR 21-656 is another matter that 
should be heard in connection with the publication bills that 
are still under consideration. Another measure involving ad 
valorem tax allocations will be available for hearing with the 
urban renewal bills. Also the annexation bill is being studied 
by the subcommittee composed of Mr. Smith, Mr. Dini, and Chair­
man Hilbrecht. 

Mr. Smith asked that Mr. Wooster assist him in consideration of 
AB 59 and the Senate's SB 133 concerning the Municipal Airports 
Act. 

Chairman Hilbrecht announced that AB 167 is under subcommittee 
consideration and that objective of the bill may be arrived at 
by another approach. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:30•.'p.m. 
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